Minutes of a Meeting of the Strategy and Resources Committee (SRC) of the Methodist Council

Held on 26 July 2006 at Westminster Central Hall, London

Present:
Mr Mike Bamford, Mr Ronald Calver, Mr Dudley Coates, Ms Anthea Cox, Mr Roger Dawe (Chair), The Revd David G Deeks, The Revd Rachel Deigh, The Revd David Gamble, The Revd Kenneth G Howcroft, The Revd Jonathan Kerry, Mrs Susan Millman, Mr Andrew Moore, Ms Karen Newsome (Minutes), The Revd Peter G Sulston, Mr Kenvyn Wales, Ms Helen Woodall

Apologies:
Mr John Bell, The Revd R Graham Carter, The Revd Martin Turner

Mr Roger Dawe opened the meeting with prayer.

06.4.1
Minutes


The Minutes of the meeting held on 3 May 2006 were agreed, in 06.3.8, for ‘Notice of Motion 8 2004’, reading ‘Memorial 8 2004’.

06.4.2
The SRC agreed to schedule a provisional date for a meeting on Thursday 26 July 2007.

06.4.3
Amendments to Bank Mandates

The SRC authorised a change of signatory for the following accounts, deleting Rowland Wilkinson and adding Sarah Bruce:



Account No 20033472 – Methodist Church Fund No 1 Account



Account No 40950580 – Methodist Diaconal Order

06.4.4
Audit Committee


The SRC welcomed Mr Norman Mann, Chair of the Audit Committee, and discussion took place around the following issues:



a) Roles and responsibilities of the SRC and the Audit Committee



b) Better communication between the SRC and the Audit Committee



c) Developing risk management culture in the Team and monitoring outcomes


The following points were noted:


1. 
The contract with the external auditor, PriceWaterhouseCooper, is being reviewed and recommendations will be brought to the Council early in 2007.

2.
In consultation with Norman Mann and the JSG, David Deeks will prepare a paper for the September SRC identifying the relationship between and responsibilities of the Audit Committee, the JSG and the SRC.

3.
Attention is also being given to the role of the Connexional Treasurer and how that fits into these processes.

4.
The minutes of the Audit Committee will in future be sent to the SRC.

5. 
An extraordinary meeting of the Audit Committee is planned for the autumn, with one of the key items on the agenda being risk management.  The SRC offered advice regarding their experience of risk management in other organisations.

6.
There are other areas of risk besides financial.  It is necessary to move to a position where stringent processes are in place to provide protection against risk, as a sound basis for the organisation’s work in every area.

7.
David Gamble raised some issues being looked at by the group working on the implications of the Charities Act and he will arrange for the Audit Committee to have input into this group’s work.

06.4.5
JSG Report (SRC/06/40)


The Revd David Deeks, General Secretary, presented SRC/06/40.  The SRC noted the contents of the report and its appendices and received assurances that the developments in the Team outlined in SRC/06/40 are consonant with the Team Focus process.  


Appendix 2 regarding the filter process received positive feedback from the SRC.  Discussion took place regarding its proposed use, initially mainly within the Team, with the intention that it will become a useful tool for the wider Church.  


The SRC agreed that the Filter Panel, charged with overseeing the process consistently, should comprise:

· A chair (a distinguished Methodist e.g. a former President or Vice-President of the Conference);

· A member of the SRC;

· A member to represent the wider Connexion (e.g. a District Chair or a member of a District Policy Committee);

· A member with professional experience of non-Church organisational structures.


The Head of Personnel will be in attendance, without a vote, and secretarial support and guidance will be provided by the Policy Support and Research Unit (PSRU).


It was agreed that proposed names for membership of the Filter Panel will be brought to the SRC in September.


The SRC discussed the contents of Appendix 3, being an initial report from the Joint Secretaries Group (JSG) on their preliminary thinking about the possible shape of the strategic leadership team from 2008.  The initial ideas were generally welcomed and advice was offered regarding the process of developing them further.  It was agreed that a report will be brought to the September SRC with firmer proposals as to how the issues can be taken forward with appropriate consultation.


The SRC reviewed the contents of Appendix 4 regarding the expectations of various groups, and offered suggestions regarding a revision of this in order to ensure clarity for the various bodies involved in taking work forward.  In particular, it was agreed that the Connexional Leadership Team should be added to the document, in consultation with the small group currently working on the review of that body.

06.4.6
The Working Relationship between the SRC and the Methodist Council for the 2006-07 Connexional Year (SRC/06/41)


Mr Kenvyn Wales and Mr Dudley Coates presented SRC/06/41.  The SRC discussed some of the issues raised and agreed the general way forward.  It was agreed that:

i)
in the coming months, where necessary, items of work will be dealt with by telephone conference, chaired by Ken Wales, involving members of the SRC;

ii)
Ken Wales will speak with those who are eligible for appointment to the Council for 2006-07, and if necessary an election will be held at the September SRC.  David Gamble agreed to seek further advice regarding the voting rights of members of the Council who are not appointed by the Conference.

06.4.7
Conference Work in Progress 2006-07 (draft) (SRC/06/42)


David Deeks presented SRC/06/42.  The SRC noted that items carried forward from previous years will be added to this list in due course.  The SRC in September will need to look at this work, along with other work such as the Team Focus process, and decide how to advise the Council to deal with it.  It was noted that it may be necessary to recommend that some of the work be deferred.

06.4.8
Future of the Training Institutions


The Revd Jonathan Kerry, Co-ordinating Secretary for Worship and Learning, updated the SRC with the plans to deal with this work following the Conference’s decision to refer some of it back.  Proposals will come to the September SRC, for recommendation to the October Council, for terms of reference for the working group, and membership of it.  It was noted that the group will need to revisit the criteria used and to offer further opportunity to the institutions to respond.  The aim is to report to the Council in March 2007.


It was agreed that a paper will be prepared to set out in detail the requirements from the Epworth Fund, so that further work can be done in relation to that.

06.4.9
Governance Scrutiny Update (SRC/06/43)


David Deeks presented SRC/06/43.  Particular attention was drawn to the Modern Christian Art Collection and the SRC agreed to support a request to the trustees from the General Secretary to act with urgency in relation to insurance issues.


It was agreed that it would be beneficial to look at the information currently sent out from various areas of the Church to governance bodies, with a view to bringing it together coherently.  It was suggested that the NCVO guidelines may be a useful resource.

06.4.10
The New Room, Bristol (SRC/06/44)


Ken Wales presented SRC/06/44, being the first report of the group established to assist with the current challenges being faced by the New Room.  Following discussion, the SRC recognised the urgency of the situation and agreed:

1.
That the ‘trio’ continue their work with the New Room;

2.
That the New Room trustees be encouraged to use their reserves to appoint a manager;

3.
That the trustees be helped to see the options for applying for funding for the necessary feasibility study.

4.
That the Church needs to give serious consideration connexionally to what it wants to do with the asset of the New Room and similar heritage sites.

It was noted that as this is a listed building there are issues that need to be handled in liaison with those who have responsibility for offering relevant advice and guidance, and authorising outcomes.

It was further agreed that:

(i)
There will not be a formal governance scrutiny exercise for the New Room in 2006-07, as originally agreed.  The work of the ‘trio’ will suffice, with their reporting regularly to the SRC.

(ii)
The General Secretary will enquire of the ‘trio’ whether they would be willing to offer support to the trustees of the Epworth Old Rectory.

06.4.11
Cliff College – Loan Facility (SRC/06/45)


The SRC agreed that the interest free period of the loan of £100,000 (made to Cliff College from the Methodist Church Fund in June 2005) be extended for a further four months.

06.4.12
Appointment of The Revd Graham W Hindle as Training and Development Officer, South East District (SRC/06/46)


The SRC, on behalf of the Council, recommended the immediate appointment of The Revd Graham W Hindle as Training and Development Officer for the South East District for a period of one year from the 1st September 2006, and invited the President of the Conference to arrange for him to be stationed in a suitable circuit within that District.

06.4.13
The SRC expressed thanks to its retiring members: Mr Roger Dawe, The Revd R Graham Carter, The Revd Rachel Deigh and The Revd Martin Turner.  The Chair thanked Ms Karen Newsome for her administrative support of the SRC, the Council and the Conference and wished her well for the future.

